Information on Qualified Consultants Program

The Department continues to receive requests from consultants for more information on the Qualified Consultant process or to find out how they can be added to the list of Qualified Consultants.  The Qualified Consultant process was developed as initiative # 4 of the Department’s four stormwater initiatives to expedite the review and processing of permit applications.  

On March 10, 2007 the Department of Environmental Protection issued a Request for information (RFI 2006-1) to have consultants assist permit applicants in the assembly of quality and complete National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit applications.  Proposals from interested consultants were due on April 24, 2007.  DEP staff reviewed the proposals submitted and posted the listing of Qualified Consultants on the DEP website on May 18, 2007.

The intent of this proposal is to have qualified consultants who can ensure that complete and quality permit applications are submitted.  The Qualified Consultants will not do the actual preparation of the design plans (this remains the responsibility of the permit applicant’s consultant) but will oversee the process to ensure the plans and applications are complete.  This process will be used for a 12 month period during which time the Department will see if the process is used by permit applicants and if so how successful it is.  There are no plans at this time to add additional consultants to the list.  If the program is successful the Department may consider opening it up for further proposals in the future.

